Mr. Lee Liu May 7, 199

Chairman of the Board and Y -y .
Chief Executive Officer

IES Utilities Inc.

Post Office Box 351

Cedar Rapids, IA 52406

SUBJECT: DUANE ARNOLD EMERGY CENTER (DAEC) - RELIEF OF IN SITU ECP
MEASUREMENT DURING FUEL CYCLE 14 (M94]129)

Dear Mr. Liu:

By letter dated October 31, 1995, IES Utilities Inc. (IES) submitted a reguest
that NRC eliminate the requirement of in situ verification of electrochemical
corrosion ?otontial éECP) for each fuel cycle, as imposed by the staff’s
safety evaluation (S * dated January 24, 1995, regarding reduced IGSCC
inspection of recirculation piping. Subsequent to this letter, on

Fobruar{ 19, 1996, IES revised its submittal to re?uest that the in situ
calibration requirement be eliminated for fuel cycle 14 only, while generic
resolution is sought by the staff with the BWR Owners Group.

The staff has reviewed your submittals. The staff’s review, in conjunction
with a review of information provided in the licensee’s submittals regardin
the adequacy of the DAEC hydrogen water chemistry program dated May 28, 1993,
May 18, 1994, and Jul{ 15, 1995, concluded there was sufficient Justification
for DAEC to Eostponc he recalibration for fuel cycle 14. Currently, the
staff is working with the BWR Owners Groug (BWROG) to determine an acceptable
fro?uoncy for recaiibration of external ECP measurements. Therefore, the
staff finds IES’s request in the February 19, 1996, letter for the
gost onement of recalibration of ECP measurements to be acceptable and Duane
rnold does not have to calibrate its external ECP measurements against the in
situ ECP measurements for fuel cycle 14.

In accordance with the staff’s safety evaluation dated January 24, 1995,
regarding the reduced IGSCC inspection due to implementation of hydrogen water
chemistry (HHC*. the recirculation piping system at DAEC can be inspected at a
reduced schedule provided the average availability of HWC in cycles 12 and 13
meet the staff’s criteria set forth in the referenced safety evaluation.

Sincerely,

(original signed by)

Glenn B. Kelly, Project Manager
Pro{ect Directorate !11-3

Division of Reactor Projects III/IV
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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Mr. Lee Liu
JES Utilities Inc.

cc:

Jack Newman, Esquire
Kathleen H. Shea, Esquire
Morgan, Lewis, & Bockius
1800 M Street, Nv.
Washington, DC 20036-5869

Chairman, Limn County
Board of Supervisors
Cedar Rapids, lowa 52406

IES Utilities Inc.

ATTN: Gary Van Middlesworth
Plant Superintendent, Nuclear
3277 DAEC Road

Palo, lowa 52324

Hr. John F. Franz, Jr.
Vice President, Nuclear
Duane Arnold Energy Center
3277 DAEC Road

Palo, lowa 52324

Mr. Paul Bessette

Acting Manager, Nuclear Licensing
Duane Arnold Energy Center

3277 DAEC Road

Palo, lowa 52324

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Resident Inspector’s Office

Rural Route #1

Palo, lowa 52324

Regional Administrator, RIII

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
801 Warrenville Road

Lisle, I11inois 60532-4531

Ms. Parwan Baig

Utilities Division

Iowa Department of Commerce
Lucas Office Building, 5th floor
Des Moines, lowa 50319

Duane Arnold Energy Center



